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Weekend Events 

Friday 

7:30 p.m. – Adult Horseshoes  

Come to horseshoe pits to play or just 

hang out.  

Saturday 

9 – 10 a.m. – Free and Easy Yoga 

At the adult beach.  Bring a mat and/or 

towel and wear comfortable clothes.  

 

10:30 – Kids’ Crafts  Kids come to 

the rec hall to create something crafty 

with Amie.  

 

5 – 7 p.m. Beach Party – Come to the 

beach for a party.  Flamingos are the 

theme.  Bring an appetizer to share 

and your own bottle and BYOB.  

50/50 raffle, music and fun for the 

whole family. 

 

8 p.m. – Adult Cornhole at the 

shuffleboard courts.   

 

Wednesday 

WWSW 4 – 6 p.m. - Women Who 

Sip Wine at Deb Clarks site #79C.  

BYOB snacks provided.  

 

Upcoming Events 

August 3 

Halloween Trick or Trunk in Safari 

Square.  Decorate your golf cart and 

hand out candy to kiddo ghosts and 

goblins.  Contests for best costumes 

and best decorated carts.  

 

Halloween Costume Party with DJ 

for adults. In the rec hall.  

 

August 9 

Betsy Gadbois and Sidetracked 

provide music at the point. 

 

August 10 

Sip and Paint 

 

August 17 

Golf Outing at Chanticlair 

 

August 24 

Indianfield Horseshoe Mixer 

Campsite Crawl 

 

Gardner Lake Temperature 76° 

 

Laurel Lock Rocks 
If you didn’t see last week’s Chatter, 

regarding the numbering of campsites, 

the newletter can be found on line on 

our website.  The short story is that 

each site needs to be numbered per the 

Montville fire marshall.  There are 3 

scenerios for getting this task 

completed.  If your site does not 

currently have a rock, we can  

1) provide one for you to paint 

yourself,  2) give you a rock with the 

number painted on it, or 3)  If you 

have a rock but the number does not 

stand out, we can a paint the rock for 

you but you need to let us know.   

Sign up in the office to have us bring 

you a rock to paint or bring you a 

painted number rock.   

 

 

Campsite Crawl 
The campsite crawl on August 24 and 

we are looking for 2  more sites to  

sign up for hosting.  We would love to 

see some new hosts come forward.  

Our  “Music Genre” theme was 

selected to make hosting easy.  Play 

music to match your selected genre, 

provide a libation and maybe a light 

bite to eat.  Easy peasy.  

 

 

LLC Golf Outing Results 
A large group of 26 competed in last 

Saturday’s golf scramble at 

Chanticlair.  Jarrod Goss won longest 

drive.  The foursome of Jarrod Goss, 

Jimmy Jordan, Jack Korduner and Joe 

Palmieri won lowest group scoring 5 

under par.  Congratulations guys. 

 
860-859-1424 

 

Trailer For Sale On Site 
The park-model RV on the Sandbox 

site is for sale.  This 33’ x 12’ log 

cabin-style RV is in very good condi-

tion and has an all-wood interior and 

exterior and comes with many extras 

including a deck, hard awning and 

shed.  For more information, check 

out our bulletin board at the store.  

 

 

Large Gatherings 
It helps our staff immensely when 

campers provide a list of names for 

large groups of guests arriving on the 

same day.   

 

 

A Forgotten Thank You 
This writer had forgotten to thank 

Amie and Rob Powell for being 

dealers for the last poker run. 

So thank you Amie and Rob. 

 

 

Access To Boat Field 
Cars should access the boat field by 

the large oak stump located before the 

barn (if you are exiting the camp.)  

Golf carts should use the stone path 

located to the right of the dump station 

and follow that down the tree line 

(first base line) to the boat trailer area. 

 

 

Last Weekend For  

2025 Deposits 
Non-refundable $500 deposits for the 

2025 season are due in our office by 

July 31.  Please provide separate 

checks for this payment as it is set 

aside in a separate account.  Any site 

not providing a deposit by the 31st will 

be opened up for consideration by new 

campers coming into camp in 2025. 

 

 

Saturday Cornhole Noise 
Thank you Saturday night cornholers 

for reducing the noise level.  It’s great 

to see so many people enjoying this 

weekly gathering.   We have installed 

lights at the basketball court which 

remains as another option. 


